
Howard Chivers and Sandpiper 

Follow Howard's progress using the link http://blog.mailasail.com/sandpiper 

Position 8 June 2018 13:30 UTC 
38:43.0N 27:03.0W 
I'm now safely parked in the marina at Praia Da Victoria. Overnight I detoured a little to 
arrive midday rather than early hours. 

For me this is sadly the end of this Jester challenge. Many thanks to supporters and enablers 
on shore and best wishes to those still sailing. 

What next depends on medical advice in the next few days; if not too bad I'll explore here on 
foot for a few weeks, otherwise return to UK and leave Sandpiper here for now. 

Position 7 June 2018 12:00 UTC 
39:22.6N 28:23.8W 
Good progress, easy downwind in sunshine. Must do this more often. 

Position 5 June 2018 12:00 UTC 
39:58.0N 032:04.6W 
With much regret I have retired from the Jester Challenge; I am heading towards Terceira. 
Just after midday on 31/05 I injured my left hand thanks to an unhelpful wave, it is still 
strapped up and uncomfortable. I was fortunately triple reefed at the time so have avoided sail 
handling by staying that way, hence rather slow progress. 

31 May 2018 
Howard has retired and is heading to The Azores. 

Position 31 May 2018 12:00 UTC 
39:47.4N 038:35.6W 
Rough day last night/today but reasonable progress. Encouraged by dolphins that appeared 
during the heavy rain of a squall last night. 

Position 29 May 2018 12:00 UTC 
40:20.3N 035:22.5W 
Winds lighter than expected but I've almost made the couple of degrees south I wanted. Will 
head West again on the front overnight. 

Position 28 May 2018 12:00 UTC 
41:41.6N 034:53.7W 
Week 3. The last 5 days sailed well, although they continue short of what I regard as a good 
cruising distance per day. Last night was another 3-reef sail although only F6 it was fairly 
rough. I seem to make around 500nm per week, which should not be a surprise in terms of the 
typical time for this crossing. I should be halfway, but actually perhaps 100nm short. I'm now 
heading S for a couple of days to try to avoid the worst of the system that comes over later 
this week. I'm now definitely back to thermals, the silver cloud being an excuse for porridge 
and honey at breakfast. 



Position 26 May 2018 12:00 UTC 
41:54.2N 031:22.5W 
A couple of steady days with an easy wind from SE then S. Tanker close enough to see today 
(although they are often within AIS range of 30 miles or so). Yesterday was the first time I've 
been able to climb out of thermals into a t-shirt. 

Position 24 May 2018 12:00 UTC 
42:27.3N 027:40.3W 
A varied few days, becalmed on Tuesday drifting backwards (about 9nm in 10 hours ESE), 
but at least didn't make the day's run negative. After a day of housekeeping then had to hand 
steer in the dark a couple of hours until the wind eventually filled in at sea level. Plugged 
slowly west until the wind veered yesterday evening. The veer wind was fairly strong, 
causing me to go down to third reef for the 2nd time so far; it then moderated over a couple 
of hours. I've come a little more south again to go under the brief high to the North. 
I'm tying to ignore the comforts and exploring potential just a few hundred miles to the 
South. 

Position 21 May 2018 12:00 UTC 
43:23.7N 023:23.5W 
Week two. We made slow progress W at the start of the week. A few days ago I decided to 
head further S in view of the weather in the middle of the coming week. The veered wind 
allowed at least one good day- today 120nm good. Sunshine today, but persistently cold. 

Position 18 May 2018 12:00 UTC 
45:43.1N 019:33.7W 
Some progress in light winds from a shallow trough, faded to a calm this morning. 

Posisiton 17 May 2018 12:00 UTC 
45:54.1N 018:12.1W 
The wind faded to nothing overnight and my lack of track probably prompted a call from a 
passing MV to ask if I needed assistance. The morning saw a brief but welcome sunshine and 
a backing S, so we are moving again. A minor milestone - I am now on the W half of chart 
4103. 

Received 16 May 2018 
46:06.9N 017:00.5W 
Late Yesterday we picked up an E flow under the high. Generally light, but at allowed a 
better day. 

Received 15 May 2018 
45:48.9N 014:27.5W 
Almost no progress since yesterday. Light wind in the afternoon died by evening and hasn't 
returned. This morning brought predictable fog. Annoying to be obliged to use Radar, given 
its power consumption. 

Received 14 May 2018 
46:00.0N 014:02.2W 
One week out, and the exam report reads 'needs to make better progress'. 
The first few days were roughly as hoped, we headed rather south to avoid the worst of the 
incoming system. I hope other skippers were safe. Since then it has proved to be dificult to 



make to the west, mostly tacking 1/2 reefed directly into a strong westerly flow. 
These signals have proved difficult to send, probably due to the amount of salt water over the 
boat. The sea state has also been a problem for cooking - I've only properly cooked 2 meals 
(using 2 pans) the rest have needed to be instant. I already have some breakdowns but the 
biggest issue is that the towed generator doesn't, so I'm reliant on engine charging. I will need 
to look hard at likely progress v fuel, I'm still with shipping and don't wish to risk turning off 
radio/AIS detection which is my main use of power. 

Recieved 12 May 2018 
47:43.2N 011:12.3W 
Series of squalls in the night. Disappointing distance west today, despite good logged miles. 

Message sent 12:00 UTC 11th May 2018 
I came a little south to try to avoid the worst of the low that came through last night. I may 
have, but in any case we were treated to 6 hours of force 7/8... A slow wet day. 

Position 12:00 UTC 10th May 2018 
47:50.6N, 008:42.3W 
Life was a little too rough for computers yesterday, now rather the opposite, light wind and a 
big swell.  A shearwater followed me for a while yesterday repeatedly resting in the slick 
to our lee. 

Information from  Howard Chivers 12:00 UTC 8th May 2018 
Position 49:25.2N, 005:28.8W 
After the start we rather drifted and only managed Eddystone before dark, after that better 
progress. 

 


